From: Zhenya Kasevich ([
Date: Mon, Mar 21, 2022 at 10:46
Subject: Fwd: Official Letter from Zhenya Kasevich

Hello Guys!

| am trying to communicate with anyone from Hillsong leadership but got no response. Please help me to get this message to the Elders.
| will keep knocking.

Zhenya Kasevich,

---—---—- Forwarded message —-----—

From: Zhenya Kasevich
Date: Mon, Mar 21, 2022 at 10:37

Subject: Fwd: Official Letter from Zhenya Kasevich
To: Phil Dooley NN

Hi Phil.

| heard your preaching last sunday and | have a hope that | will have a closure of my situation with honesty & transparency. You were
exactly right when yesterday you said that it is easier to go through pain in the community then to be left alone. | was cut off and left alone.
And all this with no reason or justification.

Please respond that you are at least committed to resolve it.

Thank you
Zhenya.

------—- Forwarded message --------—
From: Zhanya Kasevih [
Date: Sat, Mar 19, 2022 at 09:25

Subject: Official Letter from Zhenya Kasevich

March 19, 2022
To Hillsong Eldership:

Recent events and the latest official statement from Hillsong Eldership gives me hope that the situation with my departure from
Hillsong in 2014 would find a closure and will be resolved fairly toward me, my family and my ministry.

The reason I chose to believe that Eldership of Hillsong are open to solve it is the next statement on Hillsong website: “we
apologize unreservedly to the people affected by pastor Brian's action and commit to being available for any further assistance we
can provide”.

By this letter I officially claim that me and my family and also Independent Autonomous Churches in Kiev & Moscow were
severely affected by decisions of Brian and his closest team members. The negative affect of those decisions is still influencing my
ministry, my relationships with other pastors and churches, my reputation and my calling to serve our people in Ukraine.

Also the psychological trauma and health problems which are proven by my doctors could testify how devastating the whole
situation was on me personally in the past eight years. But I even more concerned about my family members and spiritual family in
Ukraine and in Russia.

Unfortunately, my situation was not dealt by the board of elders biblically and in accordance with good governance. I hope the
board will resolve this issue with honesty and transparency as you promised to all victims by Brian’s actions.

Regards
Zhenya Kasevich





